
_ Wards 2 and 3 N eighborhood Planning Assembly 
Thursday, January 12, 2023, 6:30-8:30pm 

HYBRID MEETING! In person at ONE Community Center, 20 Allen St. 

and virtually at https://us02web,zoom.us/j/85860854764 
COMMUNITY DINNER: 5:30-6:30pm I Lucky New Year's stew+ sides+ dessert (vegetarian) 

Music by Laura Markowitz & Ana Ruesnik 

Moderator: Mollie Flanigan Notetaker: Shelby Glass 

6:30 pm Announcements I 10 min 

6:40 pm 

6:50 pm 

7:05 pm 

7:15 pm 

7:20 pm 

8:20 pm 

8:30 pm 

• Introduction of Steering Committee members 
• New Steering Committee members welcome! If interested, email 

wards2and3npa@googlegroups.com 
• Agenda suggestions/ Request time slot via CEDO's submission form 
• Next meeting: Thursday, February 12 
• Recordings can be found on youtube or CCTV's website 
• More info about this NPA: CEDO's website. our website. or lnstagram (@wards2.3npa) 
• NPA Community Input Survey: Please fill out this survey to share your thoughts on the role 

of the Ward 2&3 NPA: https://forms,g!e/9ODyEhx7kV8uZzxUZ 

Public Forum I 10 min (2 minutes max per person) 
Please say your name and ward, and follow the NPA ground rules (see next page). 

Group discussion! What we want to see in NPA meetings I 15 min 
Prompts will be at tables during dinner to get conversation going. We'll go over answers 

from each table together. 

Discuss and vote on a resolution to name the Shelburne Street Roundabout after Tony 

Redington I 10 min 
See resolution text on the next page. 

Announcement of a Ward 2 representative to the CDBG Advisory Board I 5 min 
Tara Barlik I CDBG = Community Development Block Grant 

Learn about and discuss ballot questions I 60 min 
Town Meeting Day is on Tuesday, March 7, 2023. You should receive your ballot by 

February 15. The ballot questions will be: 
1) All legal resident voting 2) Ranked choice voting 

4) Police oversight board S) "Proposition Zero" 

Updates from state reps and state senators I 10 min 

Adjourn 

3) Redistricting 
6) School budget 
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NPA Visioning Prompts 

Please think about these, discuss at your table, and have one 
person write down the table's answers. We'll discuss answers 
as a~ entire group for 15 minutes starting around 6:50pm. 

(1) What are the most important parts of NPA meetings to 
you? Would you like to see any of these have more time 
allotted to them? 

• City councilors, school board, and state reps: 
o Updates from them versus Q&A with them 

• Presentations: 
o Hearing/watching them versus Q&A 

• Public forum 
• Other (what?) 

(2) How often should we invite the mayor to the NPA? 

(3) Do you want to hear more regular updates from city 
departments and/or commissions? Any in particular? 

(4) What issues/topics would you like to learn more about? 
Would you rather have that be from a presentation or a 

question-and-answer/discussion session? 

(5) Do you have any other feedback on how we e:an improve 

NPA meetings? 



Proposed resolutions 
To be voted on at the Wards 2&3 NPA meeting on January 12, 2023 

To name the new Shelburne Street roundabout after Tony Redington 
Community advocate, former transportation planner, and former NPA Steering 
Committee member Tony Redington passed away this summer. In recognition of 
Tony's decades of tireless advocacy on behalf of pedestrian and bicycle safety; his 
commitment to transportation equity; and his vocal support of roundabouts, the 
Wards 2 & 3 Neighborhood Planning Assembly hereby requests that the 
Shelburne Street Roundabout be officially designated the "Tony Redington 
Roundabout." 

To re-establish the teen youth center formerly known as 242 Main St located in 
the lower level of Memorial Auditorium 
WHEREAS the residents of Burlington have identified support for the performing 
arts and youth programming as two of the top six priorities for a restored 
Memorial Auditorium; 

WHEREAS the City of Burlington put forth a request for proposals for Memorial 
Auditorium and a local non-profit, Big Heavy World, has proposed the 
reinstatement of youth music and youth led programming in response to resident 
priorities and the City's request; 

WHEREAS the proposal from Big Heavy World is compatible with other proposals 
and can be incorporated into future proposals and programming proposed by 
other developers; 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Wards 2&3 Neighborhood Planning Assembly (NPA) 
supports the proposal from Big Heavy World to re-establish the teen youth center 
formerly known as 242 Main St located in the lower level of Memorial Auditorium. 













The following Resolutions were adopted by unanimous consent at the Wards 2/3 Neighborhood 
Planning Assembly held on Thursday, January 12th, 2023: 
 
Ward 2/3 NPA Resolution to Name the New Shelburne Street Roundabout 
After Tony Redington: 
 
Community advocate, former transportation planner, and former NPA Steering Committee 
member Tony Redington passed away this summer. In recognition of Tony’s decades of tireless 
advocacy on behalf of pedestrian and bicycle safety; his commitment to transportation equity; 
and his vocal support of roundabouts, the Wards 2 & 3 Neighborhood Planning Assembly hereby 
requests that the Shelburne Street Roundabout be officially designated the “Tony Redington 
Roundabout.” 
 
Ward 2/3 NPA Resolution in Support of Big Heavy World Teen Center 
Proposal for Memorial Auditorium: 
 
 
WHEREAS the residents of Burlington have identified support for the performing arts and youth 
programming as two of the top six priorities for a restored Memorial Auditorium; 
 
WHEREAS the City of Burlington put forth a request for proposals for Memorial Auditorium 
and a local non-profit, Big Heavy World, has proposed the reinstatement of youth music and 
youth led programming in response to resident priorities and the City's request; 
 
WHEREAS the proposal from Big Heavy World is compatible with other proposals and can be 
incorporated into future proposals and programming proposed by other developers; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Wards 2/3 Neighborhood Planning Assembly (NPA) supports the 
proposal from Big Heavy World to re-establish the teen youth center formerly known as 242 
Main St located in lower level of Memorial Auditorium. 
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